
Regulations –  Business Parking scheme

North Promenade, Central Promenade, Wardall 
Street and Yarra Road Car Parks

E-permits

vehicle issued with an E-permit
is not

Please note: The vehicle must belong to, or be hired, by the applicant or employee!

minimum 5 working days prior

minimum 2 working days in advance

Any-one found to be in breach of the above regulations will receive a Penalty Charge 
Notice which will be payable.

These regulations, together with the Car Park’s regulations (see car park signage) are 
enforceable by North East Lincolnshire Council’s Civil Enforcement Officers.

The issue of E-permit is subject to eligibility, evident by the application from, documentation supplied 
and payment.

1. Business parking scheme is in operation on 
in Cleethorpes. The scheme is in operation to assist business’ in 

close proximity, with no on-street parking facilities.  

2. Depending upon parking location, a limit may be imposed on the number of permits issued.

3. are ‘virtual’ permits which no longer require the need to display a physical permit.  This 
works by the above vehicle registration mark(s) being inputted to the hand held data which the 
patrolling officers use to issue Penalty Charge Notices.  Their hand held devices will ‘recognise’ the 
above registration mark(s) as being valid E-permit holders.  

4. Parking is allowed by any in any marked bay within the Car Park, 
subject to the Car Park regulations.  Parking within disabled bays permitted unless a valid 
disabled badge is displayed.

5. E-permits issued for Wardall Street Car Park are also valid for use in the short stay bays in the 
Wardall Street Car Park BUT ONLY FOR THE PERIOD ALLOWED (see car park signage).

6. Permits are valid for twelve months from the date of issue.

7. Each  E-permit refers to a particular Car Park, identified on the permit.

8. You must only park on the Car Park for which the E-permit was issued.

9.
You are not entitled to park in the Car Park only because you have paid for your 

permit. Ones your permit is issued we will contact you and inform you on the start date of your new 
permit. We will send a letter-confirmation to you via post.

10. It is your responsibility to renew your permit, to its expiry date. 
Should you change your vehicle or use a hire car, you will need to advise Parking Services, 

, to enable a replacement/temporary E-permit to be arranged. 
Failure to reapply or to inform as on any changes within the timescales above may result in the issue 
of a Penalty Charge Notice.
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